Report to Council

Committee on Divisional Activities 

2012 Philadelphia National Meeting

Mr. President and Fellow Councilors:
The Committee on Divisional Activities (DAC) and the Committee on Meetings and Expositions (M&E) have developed policies governing live streaming of sessions originating from ACS national meetings. On a related note, the two committees have also produced policies regulating the recording and subsequent distribution of content delivered initially at our national meetings. DAC and M&E will now work with the Board Committee on Professional and Member Relations to finalize and implement these policies.
DAC voted to fund 13 Innovative Project Grants (IPG) totaling $79,350. DAC will alert all divisions that submitted a proposal as to their outcomes shortly after this meeting concludes. The committee will consider another set of IPG proposals at the New Orleans National Meeting. To have your division’s proposal considered by DAC in New Orleans, please submit it no later than February 1, 2013.
FORMS is an online program that divisions and local sections use to submit their annual administration and financial reports. For the first time, DAC used the FORMS function to review the annual reports submitted by divisions. DAC was pleased with this new application as it permitted the committee to easily and efficiently share information with committee members, and with the divisions. 
The company that owned the application used by divisions and regional meetings to organize technical programs, which is known as PACS, was acquired by another company. The purchasing company, called Coe-Truman, alerted staff that as of December 2014, it will no longer support PACS technology. Staff is working with DAC, M&E, and other governance entities to select a replacement system. DAC has reviewed staff’s preliminary plans, and is satisfied that ACS is leaving ample time to find and implement a new system. DAC will closely monitor this process to ensure the new system meets the needs of its many users.
Starting with the 2013 New Orleans National Meeting, ACS and the Kavli Foundation will launch a new lecture series recognizing outstanding young scientists. These new presentations – the second ACS lecture series sponsored by the Kavli Foundation – will acknowledge exceptional scientists under the age of 40. ACS has asked DAC to work with our divisions to nominate qualified candidates, and to have the Multidisciplinary Program Planning Group evaluate the nominations and select the scientist to deliver the lecture.  A call for nominations will be issued to the divisions in the very near future. 

Mr. President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.
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